
REPORT FROM 6th PROJECT MEETING IN QUIMPER, 

FRANCE  

TUESDAY 21st JUNE 2022 

I woke up around 6:30 

a.m. on Tuesday. I got 

dressed, made my bed, 

etc. Around 7 a.m., my 

host family called me for 

breakfast. They asked 

how I was, how I slept, 

and what we were going 

to do today. I had cereal 

with milk and orange juice for breakfast. At 7:30 Estelle and I took the number 

8 bus to meet the other students and teachers at the school.  

Today we went to learn about 

other parts of Brittany. At about 

8 a.m. we left for a tour of the port 

of Lorient - La Base and also a 

tour of the submarines. The 

guide spoke to us in English about 

the history of the submarines, how 

they work and what their main task 

was during the World War II. I was 

curious to see the interior of the submarine. I learned that workers were there 

for over a month and each position had 2 deputies to sleep, go to the bathroom, 

etc... We went through one submarine and I must say 

it was very narrow and low. I couldn't live in it for 4 

0 days.  

 After the tour of the submarines we went to see the 

sport yachts in the harbour and the dad of one of the 

French pupils told us about them. They were yachts 

that race across the Atlantic Ocean to the 

Caribbean or the USA. We also saw catamarans and 

although they were quite large, there was only one 

person racing each time.  

Then we had 1 and a half for lunch at the marina. With 

the other students from the Czech Republic we sat on 

the pier and put our feet in the water and had lunch. For 

lunch I had a baguette with ham, a cereal bar, chips 

and cookies. We had fun, we laid around and it was 
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great. At the last minute, 

Anežka took the speaker out of 

her backpack and we put on 

some music. 

After lunch we went to the bus 

and drove to the town of 

Concarneau. It was a 

beautiful little town with walls, 

and since it wasn't very big, we 

had free time for about 1,5-hour to visit it. We went to a food and gift shop where 

we bought various things. We stayed in the food shop the longest and bought local 

specialties and sweets. We returned to the car park. Then we took the bus for about 

40 minutes. The journey was fine, but we all fell asleep because we were all tired.  

We arrived at the school around 4:30pm. When we returned we went to the town 

hall to officially meet the 

mayor of the town. 

Then we took the number 8 

bus home with Estelle. 

When we got home we 

went to the soccer field, 

which was 3 minutes away 

from the house. We got 

back home in about an hour 

and were getting ready to go into town because it was a national festival day in 

Brittany.  

In town I tried a typical French meal which was a crepe with egg, ham and 

cheese and for dessert I had a crepe with salted caramel and caramel ice 

cream. Afterwards we went to 

listen to typical Breton music. It 

was interesting, but nothing for 

me. There was also pop and rap, 

and I enjoyed that. We also 

discovered a party bus there and it 

was an interesting experience. 

Halfway through it started raining 

heavily and we had to go home. 

We were soaked and wet, but we made it home. We arrived at 11 p.m. and I went 

to bed around 12 p.m. 

              KLÁRA NOVÁKOVÁ 9.C  


